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by James Lombardo, Sr.
Well folks, this month’s Lobbyist Re-

port is going to be short and sweet — I’m 
scheduled back at the Capitol to try and 
round up enough votes to kill a popular 
(among non-riders) motorcycle noise EPA 
label matching bill.

As you may, or may not know, Sena-
tor Fran Pavley’s motorcycle smog check 
bill was amended on June 10 to take out all 
of the smog check provisions. Instead, she 
amended it to provide that all post 1982 mo-
torcycles must have the federal EPA noise 
labels on their frames and mufflers to be le-
gal.

The fine would be $300 and the citation 
would be non-correctable, which a motor-
cycle noise violation currently is. A point 
would also be awarded by the DMV, raising 
insurance rates. My daily lobbying efforts, 
meetings with staffers, your telephone calls, 
faxes, letters and e-mails started paying off, 
because on June 15, Pavley amended SB 

435 for the second time in five days. This 
time, the EPA label matching requirement 
will only apply to motorcycles model year 
2000 and after and it would remain a fix-it 
ticket citation. Replace the non-EPA labeled 
pipes, get the legal replacements signed off 
by the CHP and it’ll still cost you only a $25 
fee. No points. Most importantly, you can’t 
be pulled over for an officer to take a look-
see, or if you are parked. It will be a second-
ary offense — you’ll have to be stopped for 
some other violation.

The second time, however, will be a 
$250 non-fix-it ticket, and with penalty cita-
tions and court costs, it’ll total upwards of 
$1,000.

We obviously will continue to Oppose 
SB 435. PLEASE, go see your local Assem-
bly Member with our talking points. If your 
Representative is not in, don’t waste your 
visit — see his Chief of Staff or another 
staffer. Bring any petitions to them as well.

Recap of How Well ABATEPAC’s 
Endorsed Candidates Did In the June 8 
Primary Election —

• Out of 88 Races that ABATE En-
dorsed Candidates were in, 66 Won or 76%.

• Of the 21 Races that ABATE En-
dorsed Candidates lost, 5 were in dual or tri-
ple endorsement races in which the ABATE 
endorsed candidate WON!

• One race is still too close to call. Out 
of 33,212 total votes cast for all candidates, 
only 40 votes separate the top 2 candidates 
and one is ABATE Endorsed.

• An ABATE-Endorsed Candidate, 
Mike Gatto, won both the Assembly Special 
Election in the 43rd Assembly District, and 
the Democratic Primary for the same dis-
trict.

• An ABATE-Endorsed Candidate, Bill 
Emmerson, won the Senate Special Election 
for the 37th Senate District. 

JOB WELL DONE! With a 76+% bat-
ting average, this is a great start to follow 
up with in the November General Election.

Rest up from your campaign work, but 
now let’s turn all of our efforts to KILL SB 
435!



What is ABATE?
ABATE is a motorcyclists’ rights 

organization (not a club) dedicated to 
preserving freedom of choice and freedom 
of the road, with emphasis on education and 
safety. Our members are active in programs 
for public awareness and motorcycle safety, 
and in supporting many types of charity 
events.

Included with an ABATE membership 
are a sew-on patch, membership card, and 
our monthly newsletter THE BAILING 
WIRE. There are no special requirements for 
joining aside from an interest in promoting 
motorcyclists’ rights and safety with payment 
of the appropriate fees.
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ABATE of California Inc. neither en-
dorses nor promotes the services of any 
particular Law Firm. We are committed to 
working with all MROs including NCOM, 
MRF, AMA, MMA and any other motor-
cycle rights organization that strengthens 
our lobby on legislative issues and on mo-
torcycle safety.

Mission Statement
ABATE of California is committed 

to protect and promote the interests of the 
motorcycle community. ABATE exists to 
preserve and safeguard the individual rights 
and liberties of all riders thru political and 
legislative action. ABATE promotes mo-
torcycle safety through education, training 
and public awareness. 

Donations to ABATE Of California 
are not deductible for Federal income tax 
purposes. However, dues and fees may 
qualify as business expenses and may be 
deductible in limited circumstances sub-
ject to various restrictions imposed by the 
Internal Revenue Code.

Executive Director’s Report
by Anthony Jaime,
Executive Director

Greetings Brothers, Sisters & Friends:
I’d like to start off by wishing every-

body a safe and joyous 4th of July celebra-
tion.

The 4th of July marks an occasion 
that is more than just backyard barbecues, 
gatherings of friends and families, and fire-
works displays, but it also marks the occa-
sion when our Founding Fathers, men of 
great vision and courage, initiated one of 
the most profound and far reaching revo-
lutions in the history of mankind. While 
the history books will tell us about the In-
dustrial Revolution as one of those major 
historical events, the fact of the matter is it 
would more aptly be titled the “Industrial 
Evolution”. Even though the introduction 
of industrial machinery did revolutionize 
the way manufacturing, agriculture and 
many other industries mass produced and 
marketed their goods, products and ser-
vices, it has been a never-ending and con-
stantly evolving process that has led to a 
level of “standardization” and saturation of 
consumer markets never seen before in the 
history of man. Unfortunately, there has 
been a never-ending legislative evolution 
in the way free Americans have been led 
back to the yoke of oppression

The American Revolution and subse-
quent War of Independence, followed by 
the French Revolution, were entirely dif-
ferent “revolutions” in that the ideas and 
concepts of freedom, liberty, justice and 
equality for all men and women were in-
credibly revolutionary ideas and radically 
transformed nations, governments, reli-
gious institutions and entire populations 
by virtue of the pledge of freedom and the 
promise of throwing off the yoke of tyr-
anny and oppression. While many of us 
are familiar with the words and concepts 
expressed in the Declaration of Indepen-

dence, far too many of us conflate those ide-
als and concepts with the U.S. Constitution 
and the Bill of Rights. The Constitution is 
nothing more than a document that lays out 
the structure of the Federal government and 
the Bill of Rights was added later to insure 
ratification of the Constitution. So, while 
the Bill of Rights guarantees our civil liber-
ties, the original introduction of such ideas 
and concepts came from the Declaration 
of Independence. That is what we are sup-
posed to be celebrating on the 4th of July. 
Free men came together united in a single 
purpose and cause to FIGHT and overthrow 
the oppressive and tyrannical rule of the 
British monarchy, the incredibly unfair and 
unjust economic system of British mercan-
tilism and disproportionate taxation.

Unfortunately, ever since that incred-
ible moment in history, those formerly in 
power have steadily chipped away at what 
our forefathers wrought for us with their 
blood, sweat and tears.  Yeah, we’ve scared 
them a couple of times since then, what with 
the Great Civil Rights movements of the 
Sixties, when many of us marched in the 
streets demanding change; as some went to 
jail, some were beaten and some even died 
for what they believed in. Freedom is in-
deed a very messy business! The right of the 
people to peacefully assemble and demand 

redress of their grievances is very much 
under assault today as evidenced by recent 
occurrences within ABATE. The October 
2009 and January 2010 BOD meetings 
saw law enforcement gathering license 
plate numbers, taking photos and harass-
ing a veteran’s organization for allowing 
an ABATE meeting to be conducted on 
their premises. It begs the question what 
law enforcement is going to do with the 
intelligence information they gathered dur-
ing these broaches of our civil liberties and 
of invasions of privacy by police, not too 
mention being incredibly poor demonstra-
tions and breaches of etiquette and good 
taste by the agencies involved.

But those are only small isolated in-
stances of our rights being infringed upon. 
The real damage is done by those wearing 
suits and who find themselves in posses-
sion of a title either elected or appointed, 
and of the two, often it is the appointed of-
ficials who are the most dangerous. Worse 
yet, some elected representatives manage 
to get one of his or her bad ideas passed 
into law. It is then turned over to some 
state agency filled with unqualified cronies 
or termed out legislators and they are then 
allowed to develop regulations that have 
not been vetted by the process of traveling 
through the halls of the legislature. At least 
with elected representatives, they can be 
voted out and there is some small measure 
of accountability. With appointed bureau-
crats, it is often hard to determine the chain 
of command; stonewalling though the 
employment of recorded messages where 
you have to Press 1 for English is rampant 
and passing the buck from one bureaucrat 
to the next is the name of the game. We 
are constantly under assault from so many 
different quarters as to often make it ex-
tremely difficult to decide which flank we 
need to defend!



 July 2010		  ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER                		   PAGE 3ABATE OF CALIFORNIA, INC.
American Brotherhood Aimed Towards Educa-
tion
10240 7th Ave
Hesperia, CA 92345-2631
1-760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519 
http://www.abate.org
info@abate.org

The Bailing Wire newsletter is published 
monthly by ABATE of California, Inc., 
with corporate mailing address at 10240 
7th Ave. Hesperia CA 92345. All editorials, 
membership and advertising is to be sent to the 
corporate mailing address. Circulation: 10,000 
monthly. 
	 Written articles are the opinions of the  
authors and not necessarily the opinion of 
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Executive Director’s Report
All this aside, I am extremely proud 

of the manner that the membership of 
ABATE of California has pulled together 
to fight SB-435, an extremely unneces-
sary and poorly crafted bill authored by 
State Senator Fran Pavley. I am in hopes 
that by the time you are reading this ar-
ticle that ABATE of California has al-
ready announced SB-435 went down in 
flames. For two years ABATE members 
have risen to the challenge every time 
Pavley has changed tactics and we have 
managed to hold this discriminatory, 
unjust and inappropriate legislation at 
bay. At the Eleventh hour, after suffering 
several defeats, Pavley decided to adopt 
yet another tactic and changed SB-435 
to a “noise bill” which is where she was 
headed all along I suspect.

As I write this the battle still is be-
ing waged, but the simple fact is this: 
Without the incredible outpouring of 
opposition to SB-435 by ABATE mem-
bers, SB-435 would long ago have been 
passed and the California motorcycling 
community would have been saddled 
with another piece of burdensome legis-
lation whose only real impact would be 
to make life more difficult for us and to 
transfer wealth from our pockets to gov-
ernment coffers. ABATE members state-
wide have all contributed to the fight 
against SB-435, and I am very proud of 
your efforts. Give yourselves a hand! As 
I close, let me say that should SB-435 

pass out of the Assembly Transportation 
Committee and make it to the floor of the 
legislature, we still have not lost. We need 
to keep the pressure on the legislature and 
keep those letters, calls, faxes and emails 
coming in to the offices of your district 
legislators. In addition, I would take this 
opportunity to once again urge all who are 
able to make a donation to one or more of 
the funds which helps keep ABATE de-
fending your rights to Ride Free. The Gen-
eral Fund, the PAC Fund, and the Lobbyist 
Fund are all in needs of donations to help 
sustain us through this time of immediate 
crisis, and beyond that, there is always a 
new threat too from the legislature and spe-
cial interests who would rather see motor-
cycles as museum pieces rather than a form 
of transportation and recreation.

And lastly, after reviewing much of the 
background documentation presented by 
such diligent and stalwart ABATE mem-
bers as Splatt and Dennis Stalter, it appears 
to me that there will be sufficient and com-
pelling grounds for legal action to chal-
lenge SB-435 in the courts should it come 
to pass. My suggestion to the membership 
and to my colleagues on 
the Board of Directors is 
that we immediately begin 
planning to once again im-
plement a “Judicial Fund” 
should it become neces-
sary to fight SB-435 in the 
courts system.

As has been stated by so many others, 
“Let us hope for the best but prepare for the 
worst”.
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LOCAL   NEWS

Local #01 Los Angeles 
County 

Hello all Local one is alive and well. 
Our meeting is June 21st Fathers day. I know 
but with the meeting being the 3rd Sunday 
it just happens that way. I will be giving the 
opening remarks and I have crafted a let-
ter to the Assembly Trans chairman Bonnie 
Lowenthal urging her to vote no on SB 435. 
Mr. Peter will give us the latest skinny on 
SB435 and other issues PAC related. Jim 
Nickla will give our publicity report fol-
lowed by Glen Cheslock’s ever popular 
membership report. He gets a lot of help 
from his wife Jan. She insures that the re-
newals keep coming at a steady pace. With-
out her guidance on this we might be lost, 
thanks Jan for your good work. We will also 
have a raffle for Fathers day prizes. It will 
then be monkey business time when we pass 
out the ever popular cookies from Sandy 
Daniels, Peter’s, best one. 

So all and all it should be quite an event-
ful day. Regards, Sporty.

Local #02 Simi Valley

What are the ingredients for making a 
great meeting? How about this! A place to 
have the meeting i.e. VFW Post 10049 4242 
Los Angeles Ave. Simi Valley, then serve an 
awesome dinner for $5 bucks at 6:45 P.M. 
on the second Tuesday of the month, meet-
ing starts at 7:30. Great weather and cama-
raderie! We had a full house to include 9 
visitors!!! Smells like the riding season is 
amongst us by the number of bikes parked 
in front. Thanks to the VFW for their gen-
erosity for letting Local 2 use their Post for 
our meetings.

President Ray got us going again with 
the “Pledge of Allegiance” then got to se-

rious business with our Sweaty Buns Run 
information update and other stuff. Our VP 
Scott talked about other runs in June. Pat-
tibock talked about RIPS Bad ride in June. 
Linda our PAC person talked about Govern-
ment issues and ABATE patches and their 
clarifications, another informative message, 
thanks! ABATE member Jerry said he was 
going up north to support ABATE at the next 
rally, thanks for your help and all who go 
with him ride safe! Our treasurer said we are 
GOOD! We had 2 renewals they are Brian 
and Susan Wassell, thanks for your support.

Our faithful Secretary, Jane, read the 
minutes and kept us informed about what 
we might have said at the last meeting or? 
We all thank the volunteer cooks Denny and 
Frank, I will be cooking next meeting with 
Frank and there will be some good stuff hap-
pening so don’t you miss next months meet-
ing, you know who you are. Once a month 
is nothing compared to the whole year, and 
if you attend you can make a difference with 
all that ABATE Local 2 is doing, for ALL us 
riders out there!

I heard something good in our meet-
ing, about passing out ABATE cards to other 
motorcyclists. This was good stuff to hear, 
I was given my first batch of ABATE cards 
from SPORTY, and they are great tools for 
us to use in acquiring memberships and 
awareness as well as using our bikes. The 
fold out card has everything on it to give 
potential members all they need to know 
with a little bit of curiosity and maybe be-
coming future members! Thanks Jerry! We 
have made our own personal invite cards for 
our local to use with a perk of a free dinner 
while attending our meeting, we just want 
to get their foot in the door and let them see 
ABATE in action! In closing, we had just the 
right ingredients for a real good meeting; we 
miss all that couldn’t attend. Ride in peace, 
PTL Norm e. New

Local #06 San Diego Coun-
ty

It was another beautiful San Diego Day 
for our June meeting at Kate Sessions Park 
overlooking Mission Bay. We started with 
reports from Treasurer Michael Decker; 
from our Membership Coordinator Doc 
Robinson (welcome to our new members); 
from Patty Wilber our Recording Secretary; 
and from Moe Giacalone on Merchandise 
and Events.

We introduced Douglas Findlay, a 
transplant from Virginia whose strong suit is 
working with politicians to get them to see 
our way of thinking. He will be making Leg-
islative reports at our meeting each month. 
Check out his Website at www.ride2repeal.
com .

We discussed our plans to attempt tap-
ping into the State Motorcycle Safety Fund 
to access money to keep the Motorcycle 
Awareness messages posted on the Elec-
tronic Message Signs, sending our messages 
to the driving public at least once or twice 
each month. 

Chop Giacalone, our Local PAC Rep-
resentative, made a report on SB 435, with 
a suggestion for everyone to contact Bonnie 
Lowenthal, the new Chair of the Assembly 
Transportation Committee, letting her know 
that we oppose SB 435. We passed out slips 
of paper with her phone number, email ad-
dress, and mailing address.

Because there is so much going on for 
the Fourth of July, including the local Hel-
met Law Protest Run, and our next meeting, 
The Local 6 Officers voted to cancel that 
next Local 6 meeting. John, our Safety Guy 
read a good safety article on safe passing. If 
you spot any area of the road that appears 
unsafe for motorcycles, let John know (619 
223-0421) the exact location so that we can 
start the process of rectifying the situation.

We asked for reports on past events, and 
read a list of upcoming events. There’s a lot 
of good stuff happening this Summer. We 
advised members to check out our Website 
at www.abatelocal6.org thanks to Webmas-
ter Rick “Animal” Henry and the State Web-
site at www.abate.org thanks to Webmaster 
Dennis Stalter.

We had reports from our Liaison mem-
bers from Local 11, Sweetwater HOG, San 
Diego HOG, the AMA, CMSP, Brothers of 
the Third Wheel, and the San Diego Con-
federation of Clubs. The 50/50 was won by 
BoozeFighters MC member “Wolf”, and he 
donated his winnings back to the Local 6 
Treasury. Thanks, Wolf!

Our meetings happen on the first Sun-
day of each month, and the next meeting will 
happen on Sunday August 1st C’mon Down! 

Local #11 North San Diego 
County 

We had a great Sunday meeting and 
Connie had breakfast ready and waiting for 
us. Our Prez, Tim, was not able to attend be-
cause of the passing of his mother, and we 
started out with a moment of silence.

Dave the V.P. started out the meeting 
and introduced our new member Douglas 
Findlay, Douglas is a Freedom Fighter from 
Virginia where he has been fighting for mo-
torcycle rights. He has moved to San Diego 
for his job and has offered us his experience 
on fighting for our freedoms, Thank you 
Douglas. 

The rest of the meeting went very well 
with the main thrust covering the exhaust/
noise Bill. We need to go out and let more 
riders know about this freedom that will be 
taken away. A.B.A.T.E. is about Education 
and a lot of sport riders are not aware that 
this will affect them too. Go to any motor-
cycle shop and give them some bailing wires 
and let’s do what we are here to do EDU-
CATE! 

With about 30 + members that showed 
we had a pretty good 50/50 and Reggie won! 
He also donated back to the local Thanks 
Reggie. We also want to thank The Booze-
fighters M/C, Combat Veterans Association, 
American Legion Riders, and the Violators 
M/C. for attending and showing their sup-
port. Till next month, your faithful scribe 
Jim

Local #13 Ventura County 

As most of you know, Local 13 has 
been taking its show on the road lately. Our 
meeting place in Camarillo didn’t work out, 
but I have good news. We have a permanent 



  July 2010					     ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER		                         		     PAGE 7

LOCAL   NEWS
meeting place at the VFW post in Port Hue-
neme. It may not be the most convenient lo-
cation for everybody, but finding a quiet, in-
expensive, and large enough meeting place 
isn’t as easy as it sounds. We do have a 
significant number of active members who 
live in the South Oxnard/Port Hueneme 
area. I hope those of you that live in those 
areas that are not so close will continue to 
attend the meetings and make your pres-
ence known. Local 13 needs each and ev-
ery one of you in whatever capacity you’re 
comfortable with. As President of Local 13, 
I appreciate everything you do as members 
of ABATE of CA and Local 13.

Put a fork in it, the 2010 edition of the 
13th Annual Callous Cheeks Poker Run is 
done! I think we’re on the right track, since 
attendance for our little soirée continues to 
grow. I also believe we made some head-
way in getting our message out there, as we 
were able to sign up 10 new members.

Once again, we need to give thanks to 
Vic Alvarez and Kathy Aschoff for their 
tireless efforts in coordinating this run. We 
could in no way put on a run of this level 
without them, or the rest of the crew, Luci 
Rojas, Steve and Michelle Deinstadt, Linda 
Hammer, Bill Crispano, Richard Dinkins, 
Frank and Julie Hess, and the rest of Local 
13. Thank you to all our sponsors and busi-
ness members: Mark’s Custom Cycle, Cus-
tom Awards and Engraving, My Garage, 
O’Leary’s Side Bar, Cabo’s Baja Grill, 
The Hut, El Pescador Family Restaurant, 
Smokey’s House of BBQ, Ironhorse Leath-
ers, Diablo Artworks, and Ghost Shield. 

We had a pre-run ride, with everybody 
in the local invited, though only about 8 of 
us did. Those that showed had a good time, 
and the route we came up with turned out to 
be a winner. I just can’t wait to get started 
on next year’s run- - Not!

Good thing I put off writing this thing 
until the last minute. When I started writ-
ing this report this morning, SB 435 was 
scheduled to be heard June 21, which is 
before our next meeting. It has now been 
postponed until June 28th, and who knows 
when it will be heard for sure by the time 
you read this. Keep up the pressure until 
this thing is put to rest.

All right, I’ve hit my word count limit, 
so be safe out there, and don’t let the bas-
tards wear you down. Dave Walsh

Local #14 Alameda County

Hello everyone! Thanks all for attend-
ing the May meeting. Thank you Animal and 
Scott Thayer for your generous donation to 
our account.

Thanks and good luck to everyone who 
purchased BIKE RAFFLE tickets. That’s 
one way to help generate revenue for the 
State. 

We had some great discussions on cur-
rent issues and events. For those who didn’t 
attend the meeting. The State can send a 
copy of the Bailing Wire to you if you pay 
an additional $15.00 per year to cover the 
cost of mailing.

Check out the ABATE of Califor-
nia website and sign up for Action Alerts. 
Whenever the State needs help to generate 
legislative contacts from concerned citizens 
on issues affecting motorcyclist you will be 
sent an email with the information. 

We discussed how we can get sport 
bike riders to join. We discussed setting up 
a Facebook page for our Local, which I see 
has already been implemented. Thanks to 
Scott Thayer and Carl Smith “don’t you guys 
ever sleep?” We also discussed: the events 
of the last Board meeting held in Vacaville 
and about the next board meeting set for 
July 24th hosted by Local 19 Pomona Valley 
which will be held in Ontario, CA.; The vot-
ers guide to be out before the Primary Elec-
tions; The ABATE Merchandise Patch, to re-
mind everyone, not to place a rocker above 
or below the ABATE Patch because, we are 
an Organization and not a Club. 

If you have any runs you want to ad-
vertise for free, contact Yve at yve@riderag.
com and you can get your rides posted in the 
RIDE RAG. 

Please help make a difference. Get in-
volved, promote new membership and at-
tend runs and rallies. There’s lots to do at 
the Local and State levels. So keep current 

on your membership, attend the meetings, 
bring a friend, bring a raffle prize and most 
of all bring your appetite! It’s taco night at 
The Florence every first Wednesday of ev-
ery month! Well, until we meet again. RIDE 
SAFE! Franklin

Local #17 Solano & Napa 
Counties 

June 5th Local #17 put on our Annual 
Bike show. We would like to thank our 
sponsors; with out your help this event 
would not have been possible. For a com-
plete list of winners check out our website 
at abate17.org

Bike Show Sponsors: Fog Cycle Sup-
ply, Iron Steed Harley-Davidson, Frank 
Guzzo, Rocky’s Harley Service, LD Cycle, 
Napa Valley Classics Dillon’s Enterpris-
ing/Amway Global, Tom’s Cycle Works, 
Bill & Linda Hines, Eagle Eye Engraving.

Car Show Sponsors: Pietro’s #1, Pre-
cision Maintenance & Plumbing, Gary 
Stone; The Muffler Store Vaca Valley 
Auto Body, Performance Technologies.

Truck Show Sponsor: Vaca Valley 
Truck & SUV.

People’s Choice Award sponsored by 
Eagle Eye Engraving.

We also would like to say Thank you 
to all the volunteers, too many to list, that 
helped with all the set up and running the 
event throughout the day. 

Our Local in conjunction with Local 
28 and 31 are hosting the Northern Cali-
fornia Regional Rally on June16 & 17 @ 
Kelly’s Camp in Upper Lake, Ca. Admis-
sion is $50 in advance $60 after June27th 
that includes 2 nights tent camping, and 
Saturday night Bar-B-Que. There is a 
pond for swimming to cool off from the 
hot sunshine, music Friday and Saturday 
night from 6-10, raffles, games, tattoos 
on site, vendors, and on Saturday an Ex-

plorer’s ride. Much to do, come join us!!!! 
Michele Stuart-McInnis

Local #19 Pomona Valley
A Brotherhood Aimed Towards Edu-

cation is what ABATE is all about. Lately, 
at Local 19, there’s been some discussion 
about ABATE and the candidates we sup-
port. It has been stated repeatedly that our 
PAC and Lobbyist recommend support of 
certain candidates based on their history of 
supporting the rights of motorcyclists and 
the laws that affect us. Please remember that 
no one is trying to tell you how to vote or 
which candidates you have to support. Lists 
are sent out to provide information to you so 
you make the decisions YOU feel are proper. 
We do not all feel the same way regarding 
some of the various issues out there. Re-
member that we don’t all ride the same type 
of motorcycle. ABATE will support your 
rights no matter how you feel on the issues, 
what type of bike you ride or who you ride 
with. 

We are getting excited at Local 19 as we 
get closer to the Quarterly Meeting in July. 
We will be hosting the meeting here, in our 
neighborhood, at B’s Sports Bar and Grill at 
1452 W. Holt Blvd in Ontario, CA. again. 
Last year it seemed that a good time was had 
by all. I’m looking forward to seeing some 
of the ABATE family that we don’t always 
get to see. It’s always an interesting day with 
a lot of good information being shared by 
the different Locals. Come early, stay late, 
eat, drink and enjoy yourself. We would love 
to see you there. The date is Saturday, July 
24th, and should be fun.

By the time you read this, the fundraiser 
for Casa Colina Hospital will have taken 
place. I would like to personally thank each 
of you who helped in this effort to raise mon-
ey for the hospital. Some of you helped to 
put the show on, some helped to raise money 
from different places and some helped by 
buying raffle tickets for the motorcycle that 
was given away. It is my understanding that 
Local 19 may have infringed on fundraisers 
for others that we didn’t realize at the time. 
We can only ask for your tolerance and un-
derstanding and want to let you know that 
we will try to do a better job of scheduling 
when we do this again. Our hearts were truly 
in the right place.
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Continued on page 11

In this warmer weather, stay hydrated 
and keep up the maintenance on your bike. 
Keep an eye on your buddy’s bike as well. 
Check each other’s tires and lights to have 
the safest ride possible. I look forward to 
seeing you out there on the road. In the 
mean time keep the shiny side UP! Ed 

Local #20 Orange County 

We had a small meeting with 21 people 
in attendance.

SB435 – Pavley’s smog bill has been 
amended a couple of times now; from smog 
to muffler to noise. We made sure that As-
semblyman Solorio understood that there 
are already laws on the books. The bill will 
be heard on June 28th. Write, fax, phone and 
email letters to the Transportation Commit-
tee to oppose SB 435. We need to be heard 
once again in Sacramento. 215 signatures 
were gathered and sent in.

The Red Light Camera bill came up 
(SB 1362 – Simitian) If you get a ticket for a 
red light (or any ticket for that matter), con-
test it and ask for/get a continuance. Let Gill 
or Spike know and make a copy of the ticket 
for them. Call the PD and ask if that inter-
section had a high rate of accidents. If not, 
there should not be a camera there.

Rip’s Bad Ride was June 13th. Edge 
MC is setting up and volunteers from our 
local, Gill & Squirt will be doing the bike 
games. Squirt’s friend, Glitter, will be out 
and about collecting signatures for the smog 
bill. All the money collected goes directly to 
American Diabetes.

Spike spoke on the harassment that 
patch holders and regular bikers received at 
bike night events and recently during May’s 
MAM campaign. The Gang Task Force was 
at Good Ol’ Boys Saloon harassing people 
for no good reason. Spike got a letter from 
the owner of (GOBS) that stated there have 
never been any problems or complaints 

from patrons or the surrounding area. In 
Long Beach they were measuring the height 
of engines, handle bars, etc., patting down 
is one thing but you don’t have to disrobe 
for them. Ask the cop for a business card, 
name, and badge number so you have some 
information. Ask for the watch commander 
to come out to the stop and usually the com-
mander can stop a lot of BS. If you file a 
complaint, send a copy to Spike or Gill for 
documentation purposes.

Eye Candy Bikini Bar (Gloria is the 
owner) is a new business member located in 
Costa Mesa on Newport Blvd. There are 4 
pool tables, and will be having bike nights 
on Wednesdays, so let’s give them our sup-
port and help get it rolling. 

Gill showed us the Quik Clot patch; 
place the patch on/in the area pumping the 
blood and it helps slow it down; Sold at 
Stater Bros for approximately $8; a valuable 
addition to the first aide kit and has a long 
shelf life.

Cowboy pulled out Cueball’s name. So 
where were you? The money rolls over to 
next month. Ride Free, Ride Safe. Squirt

Local #25 Sacramento

Here you go Kay. On May 8, 16, &23rd 
Local 25 set up a booth at various bike 
events in our area and collected signatures 
for the SB435 petitions. Also sold a few 
bike raffle tickets.

At our May meeting Jim Lombardo 
came and spoke to those in attendance about 
what was going on in the Capitol. Jim also 
invited Craig DeLuz, Candidate for the 5th 
Assembly District, who also spoke and 
sounded like a right on person. They both 
had a Q & A session afterwards. Ride Safe 
Gary

Local #27 Riverside

Greetings from the Flush IE! Flush as 
in packed with Dough, Moolah, Bread, Ma-
zuma, Shekels, or more commonly known 
as Cash! It would seem that we got about 
$900.00 above and beyond our commit-
ments from our Bare Necessities Event. 
Congrats out again to our Run and Events 
committee (Jack, Kenny, Greg & Ida). At 
the June meeting, when this Bonanza was 
reported, I put forth the idea to send $700.00 
to the State office. It was decided to put it to 
an E-Vote of the Local so we will know by 
the July meeting. 

We would also like to pass out a grand 
Local 27 welcome to NEW member Bob 
Marshall who joined and showed up at our 
June meeting. He seems like a fine young 
lad and it is hoped that more young folks 
will follow. Also newbie’s Lee and Lorena 
have volunteered to man the ABATE table 
on the 4th of July at the Red, White, and 
Cruise event at Fontana Raceway. You Go 
L’n L!

Local 27 has been very active gathering 
signatures petitions AGAINST SB 435. The 
final push took place over Memorial Day 
weekend where we somehow got a vendor 
space at a Riverside Chili Cook-off and Hot 
Rod/Bike show. Jack, Kenny, and company 
set to getting a half bazillion signatures and 
we got the other half bazillion out at the 
West Coast Thunder event held out at the 
Saboba Indian Casino with the help of the 
able Cox brothers Rich & Ron. While there 
we received the Riverside County Board of 
Supervisors MAM proclamation presented 
by Supervisor Jeff Stone’s representative. 
Jeff is running for our good friend Den-
nis Hollingsworth State Senate seat. He is 
a motorcycle friendly candidate but some-
how he never received our questionnaire so 
we wound up endorsing his opponent. This 
oversight is being rectified by yours truly as 
we speak.

And the last thing I have to tell you all 
this month is that due to circumstances be-
yond my control I will be stepping down as 
President/PAC Officer for L-27. I am in se-
rious need of “Me” time. I still intend to be 
involved with MAM and PAC at the State 
Level. I would also like to thank my Brother 
from L-44 who gave me a very humbling 
experience in the waning moments of the 
West Coast Thunder event. You know who 
you are and I thank you deeply for your 
words. C’ya fer now, HR

Local #29 Morongo Basin

At our last meeting we decided to move 
our meetings to Rattlesnake Jakes, same 
time and day. Main reason is we keep get-
ting pushed more and more into a corner of 
the restaurant.

I’d like to thank Steve Urbin for the 
raffle prizes he has been collecting for our 
poker run in October at the Aquarius in 
Laughlin. Flyer’s have been mailed out to 
all of last year participants.

Also I’d like to thank our guest Tom 
Jackson for his support in our group, before 
he returns to Afghanistan for another tour of 
duty; and Ron Davis and his wife as a new 
join to our ABATE Local.

Ride Hard Johnson would have won 
the membership drawing if he would have 
been there. So it pays to attend the meeting. 
Marty

Local #33 Yuba City 
Thank goodness the rain has finally 

stopped! Unfortunately, we went directly 
into summer with high winds and hot temps. 
Whew!

Speaking of heat, we had some hotly 
contested elections recently. If you think 
your vote doesn’t count, you are wrong. 
The 5th District Supervisors Primary race 
was decided by 3 votes! ABATE Local 33 
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Sporty’s Rides
by Lee ‘Sporty’ Milligan

Hi all, Sporty here, with the latest happenings in my 
world. It’s been a busy time at work with the clearance sea-
son in full swing. I am doing my tractor disking portion of 
the season and it’s been hard going. One of our new em-
ployees just quit, so next week we will have to go to South 
Gate and work some areas there for the next week. OK, 
sporty go ahead and bitch about your job. WE all have it 
tough at times. Jeez. OK enough of my bitching about the 
job. 

As you may or may not have known we just com-
pleted the primary election season. Ask Jim, our Lobbyist, 
and he will tell you our endorsements did well. I worked 
for Mike Gatto in the Assembly district 43. It’s not actu-
ally my district but its closer than others. I worked for 
him solely because he sent us a good questionnaire. I am 
not that good with phone banking so I volunteered to do 
a precinct walk. Since I could not get any one to help me 
out I went out with a gentleman who seems to do this stuff 
a lot. Our job was to do an area in Burbank and along with 
two women we took the area and split it up so we would 
have an equal amount of houses to go to. This worked 
OK. It was Memorial Day weekend so a lot of the folks 
we needed to talk to were either out for the day or out of 
town. After we completed this assignment it was back to 
campaign central to tally up our visits to the houses. With 
this done I planned to return a week later and precinct 

walk again, hopefully with more ABATE folks. Well I 
was able to show up and work, and a little bit embar-
rassed, as I was the only ABATE member to show up 
on Saturday June 4th. Well, when I arrived that morning 
there were lots of union carpenter guys there, so now I’m 
extra embarrassed, but any way I went out with a retired 
carpenter union guy and we got another area in Burbank 
to canvas. It took us several hours to complete our task 
and when we did that was it. 

Folks, an early reminder, it is not that hard to work 
a campaign, and we as ABATE members elect a motor-
cycle friendly candidate. God knows we need them with 
the revised SB435 bill on the horizon.

Well, now it is time to do some fun writing and rid-
ing. Saturday June 12 I went on the Boozefighters 101 
poker run. It started out with sign in at Glendale Harley-
Davidson. My Local 1 pal, Jim Nickla, decided to go 
with me for the ride. It was pretty interesting. The route 
was similar to the Polar Bear route. Actually, it went to 
roads that the Polar Bear route avoids. But because it was 
spring it was a pretty entertaining route and I enjoyed it 
very much. At the end I had a shock, Nancy Nemecek 
from Local 6 showed up, I did not recognize her at first, 
but then I did, and we embraced, it was good. 

I handed out our “No on SB435” flyer (at the begin-
ning and end of this run) and was a little surprised that 
more folks didn’t know about this pending piece of leg-
islation. Well that is about all for this run. Nice ride, ok 
food (ate the tri-tip, shouldn’t have, but if that’s all they 
have, eat or starve.) and a chance to inform the riders of 
the dangers of SB 435.

The very next day (Sunday) was Local 13’s 13th an-
nual Callous Cheeks ride. My partners in crime for this 
ride were Steve B and Bob Warren. We assembled in 
the morning at the world famous Micah McCloskey’s in 
Canoga Park. So off we went with me being the leader 
of course, this trip I am on my 2002 883 Sporty. It has 
over 80 thousand miles on it and has not been opened 
up. It’s running ok. Well when we got to Ventura I sort of 
got mixed up direction wise and we got lost. Bob called 
up the president of Local 13, Dave Walsh, and when he 
stopped laughing, got the right directions and bam we’re 
there. I got signed in and within about 20 minutes we 
were off. Route was good as always, the guys liked it as 

well. I did not get a good hand and Bob and Steve’s hands 
sucked as well. Once again they served Tri-tip and rice 
and beans. So I ate the tri-tip and it was OK. The ending 
was at a place called O’Leary’s Pub. Guess it’s an Irish 
pub. One of their vendors was world famous Iron horse 
Leathers. It was great to see the folks who work there and 
they fixed my patch vest once again. Sweet. I broke down 
and bought a new leather wallet biker style. I did not win 
any raffle prizes or the 50/50 raffle but never the less had 
a good time. As I was getting ready to fire up the bike it 
developed a battery arcing of the frame short. After dick-
ing around with it, it fired up and I went straight home. I 
will fix the problem. Thanks to Dave and Local 13 mem-
bers for a pleasant day.

Well, I have faxed all the assembly Transportation 
committee members to suggest they say No to SB 435. 
The hearing is the end of the month, June 28, to be exact.

Till next time, be cool and attend the best runs in 
town - ABATE runs! Regards, Sporty
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Pac/Lobbyist Report

JULY 2 - 5, 2010

Produced by: South Bay Biker Productions

by Dave Hastings, Treasurer

Just a few quick thoughts this month 
and more to follow. First, Thank You! 
Thanks to all who have sent in either a dona-
tion from their Local or their personal, hard 
earned change out of their pockets. When 
times are tough, we just seem to get tougher. 
Every dollar contributed buys us face to face 
time with candidates we support, but more 
importantly it gives us the opportunity to 
offer more help on a personal basis in that 
candidate’s election bid and ultimately the 
opportunity to assist them and their staff in 
the day to day chores related to winning an 
elected seat. These working relationships 
earn us more dividends than we could ever 
buy with our meager monetary investments. 
Win or loose, most candidates never forget 
who their friends are and always remember 
that today’s staff member may turn out to 
be tomorrow’s candidate! Most people who 
play the game we call politics are there to 

further an agenda and it may be one that 
includes the learning curve and name rec-
ognition that will be required to seek an of-
fice of their own down the road. How many 
times have you seen a staff worker run for 
the office vacated by an incumbent? If they 
have the drive, the blessings of their party, 
and can raise the enormous sums of money 
required to mount a successful campaign, 
they have a good chance of success because 
of their prior work in the field and offices 
of the incumbent. ABATE has always been 
there and our help will be appreciated and 
sought out again. Nothing buys us more re-
spect and face to face time with a candidate 
than a mutual friendship and a working re-
lationship that ultimately benefits everyone 
involved. Who knows - maybe one of our 
own members will work a campaign and 
decide that the political arena is calling their 

name! Stranger things have happened in all 
of our lives.

The primary elections are over and now 
the real hand to hand combat between the 
primary winners will begin. I’m sure by the 
time the November elections are over we 

will all be relieved but right now we have 
our work cut out and have the opportunity 
to make a tremendous contribution and pos-
sibly a huge change in the political future of 
California. ABATE members need to get in-
volved now to ensure a promising outcome 
or at least a practical compromise in the No-
vember elections. Seek out the motorcycle 
friendly candidates in your area and offer 
your help with their campaign. The return 
on our time investment will be enormous 
when compared to the amount of money we 
actually invest in their campaign coffers. I 
personally think the average taxpayer (and 
that includes most of our ABATE members) 
are going to demand change and account-
ability from all candidate’s and all parties 
this November. We were promised a change 
in business as usual, we were promised a 
more open government, and a say in how 
this state and our country is run, and I think 
most of us are truly disappointed in what 
we have seen so far no matter who you vot-
ed for. So please continue sending in your 
change and I promise you that ABATE PAC 
and our Lobbyist Jim Lombardo will do our 
best to give you value, honest information, 
and a concerted effort to achieve a return 
on your hard earned dollars. Invest in your 
motorcycling future and ABATE will strive 
to turn your change into reality!
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LOCAL   NEWSis endorsing Rachel Farrell for Yuba County 
Supervisor. She is the Founder and CEO of 
Harmony Health Medical Clinic in Linda 
and is active in several councils which pro-
mote and protect the family and children’s 
health. Rachel has been helpful to the mo-
torcycle community in many ways, so we 
will be helping her campaign to win the No-
vember election.

Hopefully, there will be a huge upris-
ing June 21st (28th) against SB-435 which 
has morphed from a Smog Check bill into 
a Noise bill. Senator Pavley just won’t let 
us alone, continuing to attack motorcyclists 
with discriminatory legislation. Let’s keep 
fighting to win our freedom from this type 
of negative legislation and work to remove 
these people from office.

Members of our Local will be attending 
The Americans M/C bike and car show at 
the American Legion Hall Post 807 on June 
26th. They always do great things for the 
local charities in the Yuba/Sutter area. July 
10th is the VNV/LV M/C Y Chapter poker 
run starting at Righteous Ink in Yuba City 
and ending at the Willow Glen Restaurant 
in Oregon House. Don’t forget the Nor Cal 
Regional ABATE Rally at Kelly’s Kamp in 
Lake County sponsored by Locals 17, 28, 
and 31. Hope to see y’all at these events.

President Steve Katen wanted to be 
sure and give a special thanks to The Ameri-
cans M/C and Devils Horseman M/C. Their 
generous donations saved the 40 and 8 nurs-
ing program fundraiser. With their help, the 
American Legion Hall was able to donate 
$700.00 to the program.

Our next meeting is Sunday, July 18th 
noon at the American Legion Hall. Please 
come early to enjoy a fundraising breakfast 
to help Post 807 keep the lights on. Sister 
Grumbles

Local #44 High Desert

ABATE Local 44 will be setting up 
our “Adopt a Street” program soon and I 
will have more info at our July Meeting. 
This program will give us the opportunity 
to enhance our public image and make a 
much needed contribution to the neighbor-
hood well being. Good motorcycle publicity 
is hard to find any more and Local 44 will 
have the opportunity to achieve much for a 
small expenditure of our time. Please sign 
up and help out - ultimately we will help all 
of the riders in our area.

At this writing we still do not know who 
will be running to replace Assemblyman 
Anthony Adams in our November election 
- the official vote count is still being con-
ducted and the two leaders are only separat-
ed by about 40 votes. It’s elections like this 
where YOUR vote really makes a difference 
- hopefully you did vote and we will have 
a motorcycle friendly candidate on the bal-
lot in November! Regardless of the outcome 
of our primary we need to be involved with 
our local candidates and ensure we have a 
sympathetic ear and a sure vote on anything 
that affects our motorcycle lifestyle. Make 
a difference - get involved and stay abreast 
of legislative events that affect you and your 
life on a daily basis. The best way to prevent 
a legislative disaster from impacting us is to 
prepare for it and possibly even prevent it 
from happening by being vigilant and asser-
tive with the elected officials at home who 
we always have the best chance of meeting 
on a face to face basis.

With the onset of the summer riding 
season we will all spend more time in the 
saddle. Please slow down and enjoy the 
scenery. Ride safely, be extra vigilant of 
things going on around you, and don’t ride 
while impaired. We want to see you at our 
next meeting, not at the hospital or possibly 
even worse! Speaking of meetings, please 
try to find time to attend. We are only send-
ing out an e-mail newsletter now at both the 
Local and State level so if you cannot attend 
then contact one of our officers and we will 
either update your e-mail address or make 

arrangements for you to receive a copy of 
both. If you haven’t already done so, go to 
www.ABATE.org and sign up for the AC-
TION ALERTS and you will receive info on 
all of the important legislative happenings 
in our state. It’s a free, quick, and easy way 
to stay informed on important information 
concerning you and your motorcycle in our 
“golden state”. You can also download the 
State newsletter at this site and keep up with 
happenings all over California. So, ride safe, 
get educated and involved, and have fun - 
summers finally here! Dave H.

Local #47 Barstow

Howdy All, its July. Time for all you 
Southern Cal ABATE Members to get up 
North and have a Great time at the Northern 
Regional Rally. What a Fun Ride, you must 
go!

Ok, let’s have fun, its summer time. 
“Let’s Ride”. Don’t forget the ABATE 
Board Meeting on July 24th in Ontario; 
Come join in and be part of ABATE, we 
need you. yermoeddy

2010 ABATE Events
July 15 – ABATE Local 27 & Jay 

Gordon and the Penetrators – Party in the 
Park – American Legion Post #79 at 2979 
Dexter Dr; Fairmont Park; Riverside 6pm – 
11pm $10.00 Cover charge/person

July 16 – 18 - Northern California 
Regional Rally – Kelly’s Campground, 
Lake County 95485. Flyer page 4.

July 24 – ABATE Of California, Inc., 
Quarterly Meetings – Hosted by ABATE 
Local 19, Ontario.

Will be at B’s Sports Bar & Grill; 1452 
W Holt Blvd; Ontario, CA 91762. Motel & 
Meeting information, listed separately in 
this issue and posted on our web site www.

abate.org Click on Events & July 24 to 
download.

July 25 – ABATE Local 2 – Annual 
Sweaty Buns Poker Run – Simi Valley, CA. 
Flyer this issue.

August 19 - ABATE Local 27 & Jay 
Gordon and the Penetrators – Party in the 
Park – American Legion Post #79 at 2979 
Dexter Dr; Fairmont Park; Riverside 6pm – 
11pm $10.00 Cover charge/person

August 28 – ABATE Local 52 – An-
nual Mystery Run – Starts at Renegade 
Classics; 744 Maltman Dr; Grass Valley. 
Registration from 9 to 11 am. Call Steve for 
more info 530/798-0001.

September 12 – ABATE Local #27 
– 2nd Annual Poker Run - Sign-in 9am 
– 10:30 am $15/person (includes Lg or 
XLG Tee-shirt to first 100 at sign-in) Amer-
ican Legion Post #79; 2979 Dexter Dr.; Riv-
erside. More Info: Ken at Kennuttall@aol.
com or 951/377-5772 OR Greg at gmcvl@
yahoo.com 

September 16 - ABATE Local 27 
& Jay Gordon and the Penetrators – Party 
in the Park – American Legion Post #79 at 
2979 Dexter Dr; Fairmont Park; Riverside 
6pm – 11pm $10.00 Cover charge/person

September 17, 18 & 19 
ABATE State Run – Kernville. 
(Flyer page 5)

September 18 – ABATE Bike Raf-
fle Drawing - Frandy Campground, Kern-
ville.

October 9 - ABATE Of Califor-
nia, Inc. Quarterly Meetings – Hosted by 
ABATE Local 28, Lake County.

October 16 – ABATE Local 29 – 
Annual Laughlin Run.

Please email your ABATE Event in-
formation (in Microsoft word document) 
and Flyers (in a JPG file) to bailing.wire@
abate.org by the 15th of the month to be 
listed in the next issue. Your flyers MUST 
be in a jpg file to be used in the Bailing 
Wire.



Write, Fax, Call & E-mail the Chair and Members of the Assembly Transportation Committee, T o d a y ,
Telling Them to Vote NO on SB 435, Using the Contact Numbers and Talking Points Below!

* = Critical Vo t e . Calling and Faxing remain the most effective way of telling legislators what you want.

Vo t e No On SB 435 As A m e n d e d – Now It’s a
M o t o rcycle Exhaust Noise Enforcement Bill!

Reach the Transportation Committee Chairman at:
Assembly Transportation Committee

Chair Bonnie Lowenthal
4140 Capitol Building, Sacramento, CA 95814

Fax: (916) 319-2193
Chair’s Office Telephone:  (916) 319-2054  &

E-Mail: A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. L o w e n t h a l @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Call & Fax Your Letter to Each of the Other Assembly Transportation 

Committee Members & Tell Them To Vote NO on SB 435:
Committee Member Fax Number Capitol Phone E-mail
Assemblyman Kevin Jeffries (R–Murrieta) (916) 319-2166    (916) 319-2066 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. J e ff r i e s @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Bill Berryhill (R–Stockton) (916) 319-2126    (916) 319-2026 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. B i l l . B e r r y h i l l @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Bob Blumenfield (D–Van Nuys)*       (916) 319-2140    (916) 319-2040 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. B l u m e n f i e l d @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblywoman Joan Buchanan (D–San Ramon)* (916) 319-2115     (916) 319-2015 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. B u c h a n a n @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Mike Eng (D–El Monte)* (916) 319-2149    (916) 319-2049 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. E n g @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Warren Furutani (D-Long Beach)*   (916) 319-2155     (916) 319-2055 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. F u r u t a n i @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblywoman Cathleen Galgiani (D–Stockton)*  (916) 319-2117    (916) 319-2017 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. G a l g i a n i @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
A s s e m b l y w o m a n Mary Hyashi (D - H a y w a r d)* (916) 319-2118    (916) 319-2018 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. H y a s h i @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Jeff Miller (R–Corona) (916) 319-2171    (916) 319-2071 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. M i l l e r @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Roger Niello (R–Sacramento) (916) 319-2105    (916) 319-2005 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. n i e l l o @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Chris Norby (R–Brea) (916) 319-2172    (916) 319-2072 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. N o r b y @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Anthony Portantino (D–Pasadena)*  (916) 319-2144    (916) 319-2044 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. P o r t a n t i n o @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v
Assemblyman Jose Solorio (D–Anaheim)* (916) 319-2146    (916) 319-2046 A s s e m b l y m e m b e r. S o l o r i o @ a s s e m b l y. c a . g o v

Vote No on SB 435 Because:
• Laws have been on the books for almost 40
years that require all motor vehicles (including
motorcycles) to have properly maintained and
legal exhaust systems and mufflers.
• Vehicle Code Sections 27150 & 27151 already are
used to cite loud mufflers. 
• Spending the money to enact redundant vehicle
noise control laws when the state has a $20 billion
deficit is irresponsible.
•The EPA noise labels on motorcycle mufflers are
nothing more than new bike manufacturer
warranties, good for just one year or 3,730 miles.

• Noise laws from all sources, like autos with
noisy boom boxes or mufflers, loud house parties
and construction equipment need to be enforced,
not just targeting motorcyclists for subjective and
discriminatory prosecution.

•The EPA noise labels on aftermarket replacement
mufflers are nothing more than manufacturer
warranties, good only at time of purchase. 
• I bought my bike used and it doesn’t have a muffler
stamp. Is it fair that I should get a ticket for that?
• My muffler just wore out. My dealer or
manufacturer doesn’t have any more stock ones.
What do I do, stop using my motorcycle?

The simplest way to Address your letters to the
Committee Members is like this:

Honorable ____________________,
State Assembly,

State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

SB 435, as Amended, will be heard in the Assembly Transportation Committee by the end of June. Due
to strong ABATE opposition, all of the motorcycle smog check provisions were stripped out and SB 435
reportedly will be amended to provide that if bikes don’t have mufflers with matching federal EPA noise s t a n d a r d
labels, they can be cited for a $300 non-fix-it ticket. That’s if you’re riding it or it’s just parked, anywhere.

California Vehicle Code Sections 27150 and 27151 have already been on the books for 40 years and are
used routinely for loud motorcycle exhaust violations. Why enact overlapping existing law in a state with a $20
billion budget deficit. Isn’t that irresponsible? Besides, the EPA muffler label stamps on mufflers are the
equivalent of the tags on bed mattresses — they are manufacturers’ warranties. In this case, the labels mean that
the muffler complies with the federal noise standard for new motorcycles for one year or 3,730 miles, whichever
comes first. After that, due to wear and tear or damage, compliance with the noise standard no longer applies.

Under current law, if the mufflers are replaced with noise compliant ones, labels or not, and verified by
peace officers, the citations are written off with a $25 court fee. This way, a proper correction to a violation is
accomplished.

The aftermarket muffler industry has supplied replacements due to wear and tear or damage for decades.
For the tens of thousands of aftermarket catalytic mufflers that wear out, where does one get a replacement, if
stock parts aren’t available, since CARB reportedly has approved only one aftermarket replacement, so far?
What happens to the owner of a bike that they bought used with a non-labeled muffler? Should they be cited for
something they are not responsible for?

Send a message to the Transportation Committee — Vote No on SB 435!

ABATEPAC, the Political Action Arm of ABATE of California, 10240 7th Ave., Hesperia, CA 92345  (760) 956-1669
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WIN A NEW HARLEY-DAVIDSON AND 
SUPPORT ABATE Of California AT 

THE SAME TIME!!!

ABATE Of California is hav-
ing a RAFFLE!!

The lucky winner will ride 
away on a 2010 FXDC Dyna 
Super Glide Harley-David-
son!!
ALL PROCEEDS from this 
raffle will benefit ABATE of 
CA.
Tickets are $10.00 each.
The Drawing will be held at 
the 2010 State Run September 
18! Winner need not be pres-
ent to win!

For Tickets – Contact YOUR Local 
ABATE President (their information is 
on the back page of the Bailing Wire) 
or Cynthia Witthans at 760/946-0366.
A Special Thank YOU to Victorville 
Harley-Davidson for providing the 
Motorcycle!
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WOW! – 
Donations!! Thank 

YOU!

Individuals: 
Todd Acklam L15; 
Diane Davis L19; 
Kim Harding L20; 
Frank Klein L1; 
Mark St. Julian L20;
Ruby Weber L25; 
Skip Fordyce Harley-
Davidson L27;  
ABATE Locals: 2, 5, 19, 21, 
23, 27 & 27. 
Thank YOU ALL VERY MUCH!!! It 
is Greatly appreciated!!

To those of you who might casually 
be reading (as in a Non-ABATE Member) 
our publication and would like to help 
protect your right to ride – Contributions 
may be made payable & sent to:

ABATE Of California, Inc.; 10240 
7th Ave; Hesperia, CA 92345-2631. In the 
memo of the check please indicate which 
fund you are contributing to – General 
Fund, Lobbyist, or the PAC fund. If you 
are real serious about protecting your 
right to ride – Join ABATE of Califor-
nia – using PayPal on line at our web site 
www.abate.org or print our Membership 
form and mail it to us with either a check 
or your credit card information.

Hosted by ABATE Local 19 at:
B’s Sports Bar & Grill
1452 W Holt Blvd.
Ontario, CA 91762
Meeting Schedule:
Meet & Greet: 9:30 am to 9:55 am

·	 Presidents Meeting: 10:00am to 10:50 am
·	 PAC Meeting: 11:00 am to Noon
·	 Lunch – Noon to 1:00 pm
·	 Board Meeting – 1:00 pm

Breakfast will be served on a per order basis for $3.50: Ham & Eggs OR Bacon & Eggs OR Sausage & Eggs 
(includes: toast & Hash browns) Beverage Extra.
Lunch: $6.95 (limited menu) Choices:
Wet burrito; Enchiladas (chicken or Beef); Chile Verde; Chicken Salad.
Beverage Extra.

MOTEL INFORMATION: Special Room Rate for ABATE  
must reserve by July 14th! $65.00/nite plus tax.  Fairfield Inn Marriott/
Ontario 909/390-9855 3201 E Centrelake Drive; Ontario, CA. 91761

JULY 24 – ABATE Quarterly Board Meeting
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thJuly 25 , 2010

2010 SWEATY BUNS POKER RUN

Sign-in
9:00am

to
10:30am

Sign-in
9:00am

to
10:30am

ALC  #2OL

S AI CM  ,I Y V EALL

ALL BIKES WELCOME

Run Pins

First 100 @ sign-in
5 Card Stud

High Hand

$$$$

Worst Hand

$$$$
$5 extra hands

For further information contact Ray (661) 251-8360

**$12 Single/$20 Couple
**Join ABATE and RIDE for FREE (includes poker hand)

Raffles

50/50

Food & Full Bar

Available

Vendors

LIVE MUSIC

Micah 
McCloskey’s

21425
Sherman Way
Canoga Park

Ventura       
Harley- Davidson

1326
Del Norte Road

Camarillo

Sanctioned
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(Retired)

Plainfield
Bar & Grill

23944 County Rd#98
Woodland CA 95695

530/668-0207

Help ABATE by Doing What You Love Search the Net with www.
Goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395
by Tim Tennimon,

Yea that’s right, surfing the net. ABATE of CA has been 
okayed to be listed on Goodsearch and provided with a web-link 
designed for our specific purpose. All you have to do is visit www.
goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395 and use it as you would any 
other search engine.

That’s it, think about it! You can support ABATE with the click 
of a mouse. This easy to use search engine, Goodsearch.com, which 
is powered by Yahoo, donates 50 percent of its revenue to the des-
ignated organization, that’d be ABATE of CA. It works out to be 
about a penny per search.

Because it’s powered by Yahoo, you can be assured of a safe 
web browsing experience with quality search results. A number of 
other organizations are already using this tool with great results. 
Think about it; if 500 of our supporters performed just two searches 
each day, we would generate $3,650 a year for ABATE of CA. If we 
get even more of our supporters, their friends and family to use this 
search engine, that amount could increase considerably.

In addition to what ABATE can earn by using this search en-
gine, if you purchase something using the “Goodshop” link we can 
increase our revenue even more. By making a purchase at any of the 
“Goodshop” partner retailers, a small percentage of the sale goes to 
ABATE.

There are a number of retailers that allow you to purchase 
products on line then pick them up at the store location nearest you. 
Let’s say you need copy paper, you could visit “Goodshop” via 
our web link make the purchase through Staples with the In-store 
Pickup option and bam; there it is, what an easy fund raising tool.

Remember, visit www.goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395 
save the link to your favorites then open it up and give it a try.

ABATE thanks you for your support.

Help ABATE
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Jim Brown



      PAGE  18					    ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER		                	   July 2010





PAGE  20					     ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER		                		  July 2010

Tech Tips
by Craig Griswold

Tires
Now that the riding season is in full 

swing, folks are breaking out their scoots 
and hitting the road. It’s always good to do 
a visual inspection before getting underway, 
and one of the most critical safety items on 
your bike is your tires. This month we’ll 
cover some basic maintenance issues and a 
few points on selection as well.

At the top of the maintenance list is tire 
inflation. The majority of bikes that roll into 
our shop have under inflated tires. The best 
case scenario is premature wear and some 
minor handling issues. Worst case can be 
increased operating temperatures and blow 

outs. Keep in mind that different brands have 
different specifications, so check the data for 
that manufacturer. The rule of thumb is to 
check pressure before every ride. A quick 
visual is good too. Look for damage in the 
tread and sidewall. Bikes that don’t see a lot 
of mileage or sit for prolonged periods, es-
pecially out in the weather, can have a tread 
that looks acceptable, but the sidewalls can 
be cracked. Most tires have tread wear indi-
cators; however, a service manual will give 
the minimal tread depth. If in doubt, replace 
it!

If you change your own tires, remember 
that most motorcycle tires are directional, 
and almost all are front and rear specific. 
Additionally, remember to mount the tire 
with the “balance dot” in line with the valve 
stem. The dot is usually yellow or red, and 
it indicates the light spot of the tire that is 
identified during manufacturing. It’s a good 
idea to replace the tube and rim strip (if ap-
plicable) every tire change. A little off topic, 
it doesn’t hurt to check/service wheel bear-
ings at the same time. Always refer to your 
service manual for specific procedures and 
specifications.

The great tire brand debate is almost 
as varied as the synthetic oil debate. We 
have had great success with all of the ma-
jor brands and even some of 
the discount brands. Some 
are reportedly constructed of 
softer materials than others, 
offering better traction at the 
expense of some mileage. 
The best thing to do is ask a 
few reputable shops and also 

check information available from the manu-
facturer.

For all of you custom bagger guys and 
gals, a popular look these days are the low 
profile tires on taller rims. A word of cau-
tion with that set up: All tires have a load 
rating and all bikes have axle weight lim-
its that correspond with those load ratings. 
Most of the low profile tires do not have 
a load rating that is sufficient for Harley-
Davidson Touring models. This may not 
be an issue for a show bike, but for your 
daily rider with the occasional passenger 
and load of luggage, it could spell trouble. 
Your owner’s manual and chapter 2 in your 
service manual have your bike’s GAWR 
(Gross Axle Weight Rating). Compare these 
numbers with those of the tire load ratings 
on your bike. 

Next month we’ll cover other items to 
check before blasting off for that next road 
trip. Ride safe!

(Craig Griswold & Mary Kirby are the 
owners of Two Gunners Custom Iron in 
Penn Valley, CA. Questions and comments 
can be sent to email: twogunners@gmail.
com, or call 530/263-8071. Additional in-
formation can be found on the web at: www.
twogunnerscustomiron.com) 

Membership Report
by Lee ‘Sporty’ Milligan, 
Membership Chairman

Hi all, Sporty here, it’s been a busy 
month at work, but I finally sent Carol the 
last of my Membership funding raffle stubs 
in. I hope along with the Bike raffle you 
have again sold your allotment of tickets. 
Like I have said before you can use the 
Membership tickets for renewal trinkets. 
Hope you have done just that. Anyway 
some lucky winner will walk away with 
250 dollars cash. Sweet if you ask me and 
it also helps fund the membership drive in 
its entirety.

Hope you have been trying to recruit 
new members and retain your renewals. 
As always the state office has all the tools 
necessary to help you get new members 
and retain the renewals. So again, when 
we have a good sized membership it in-
sures that we can be the well oiled machine 
we’re meant to be. So to summarize this 
piece I will say do your part and go get a 
new member or two, like local 13 did at 
there Callous Cheeks run, they got 10 new 
members. Nice going guys & gals!

Finally, remember there is unity and 
strength in number of members.
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Business Members00 Frandy Campground on 
the Kern
Kernville 760/376-6483 

00 Law Tigers
Phoenix 888/529-8443 

01 CT’s Motorcycle Tires
Reseda 818/776-0051 

01 Darold Martin Plumbing 
Simi Valley 818/242-6402 

01 Floorworks
Canyon Country 818/709/7749 

01 Harley-Davidson Glendale
Glendale 818/246-5618 

01 Young Insurance Agency
Burbank 818/840-0246 

02 County Line Cycles
Simi Valley 805/578-8830 

02 Ironhorse Leathers
Simi Valley 805/581-2199 

02 Live Ride Christian Church
Simi Valley 805/306-0042 

02 Simi Valley Harley-
Davidson/Buell
Moorpark 805/552-9555 

02 Theresa’s Country Feed 
& Pet
Simi Valley 805/583-1000 

06 ABATE Local 6
San Diego 858/566-4858 

06 Edie + Jim
San Diego 858/566-4858 

06 Law Offices of Richard M 
Lester
Canoga Park 800/531-2424 

06 San Diego Confederation 
of Clubs
San Diego 858/272-7875 

06 Silver Eagles M/C
El Cajon 619/447-0101 

06 Sweetwater Chapter 
H.O.G.
San Diego 858/566-4858 

08 Harley-Davidson of 
Anaheim-Fullerton
Fullerton 714/871-6563 

09 Rock’s Cocktail Lounge
Laguna Niguel 949/582-5909 

10 Jamestown Harley 
Davidson
Jamestown 209/984-4888 

11 Sweetwater Harley-
Davidson/Buell
National City 619/477-4477 

13 Barnett Tool & Engineering
Ventura 805/642-9435 

13 Custom Awards & 
Engraving
Ventura 805/658-2139 

13 Gourley Insurance Inc.
Ventura 805/650-0151 

13 My Garage
Ventura 805/339-9448 

14 The Diamond Lane
Hayward 510/782-6825 

15 All-Flow Muffler & Auto 
Repair
Martinez 925/229-3044 

15 G & S Paving
Oakley 925/679-1556 

15 J B Services
Martinez 925/370-1775 

15 Kick Bak Motorcycle 
Supply
Martinez 925/229-1081 

15 McGuire Harley-Davidson/
Buell
Walnut Creek 925/945-6500 

15 Pacific Electronics
Concord 925/682-4700 

15 Roundup Saloon
LaFayette 925/284-4817 

15 Sons of Thunder
Concord 925/812-0436 

15 The Office Cocktail 
Lounge
Concord 925/685-9955 

17 Affordable Hauling
Vacavillle 707/450-8432 

17 Buckhorn Bar & Grill
Dixon 707/678-5687 

17 Bud’s Pub & Grill
Dixon 707/678-4745 

17 Capay Junction Saloon
Capay 530/796-2440 

17 Castleberry Saddle Shop
Vacaville 707/448-2972 

17 City Towing & Transport
Vacaville 707/448-8697 

17 Dee Dee’s Bar & Grill
Winters 707/430-1989 

17 Eagle Eye Engraving
Vacaville 707/447-4774 

17 Fairfield Inn Marriott
Vacaville 707/469-0800 

17 Florals by Chris
Winters 530/795-3279 

17 Fog Cycle Supply
Dixon 707/678-6422 

17 Hide-A-Way Lounge & 
Grill
Vacaville 707/448-1900 

17 Iron Steed Harley-
Davidson
Vacaville 707/455-7000 

17 Judy’s Wild Wrangler 
Saloon
Vacaville 707/447-5541 

17 Kaelins Custom Cycles
Fairfield 707/434-8883 

17 Ken’s Cabinetry
Fairfield 707/435-9909 

17 Loyal Order of Moose 
#1967
Vacaville 707/448-1122 

17 Miss Darla’s
Vacaville 707/446-4131 

17 Napa Valley Classics
Napa 707/253-8185 

17 Plainfield Station Bar & 
Grill
Woodland 530/668-0207 

17 Road Trip Bar & Grill
Capay 530/796-3777 

17 Rocky’s Harley Service
Vacaville 707/301-0799 

17 Str 8 Shooters Sports Bar 
& Deli
Vacaville 707/453-7878 

17 The Sandwich Spot
Sacramento 916/492-2613 

17 Thompson’s Corner Saloon
Fairfield 707/864-9720 

17 Tom’s Cycle Works
Vacaville 707/449-8364 

17 Turtle Rock Bar & 
Restaurant
Napa 707/966-2246 

17 Vacaville Trailer Sales
Vacaville 707/449-1060 

17 Vallejo Harley-Davidson
Vallejo 707/643-1413 

19 Casa Colina
Pomona 909/596-7733 

19 Industrial Supply Co
Ontario 909/923-3138 

20 Cycle Rescue
Tustin 714/730-3593 

20 Extreme Dream Rider
Costa Mesa 949/6 Go Ride 

20 Eye Candy Bikini Bar
Costa Mesa 949/548-6984 

20 Good Ol’ Boys Saloon
Anaheim 714/535-4335 

20 Humpers Motorcycle Club
Costa Mesa 714/394-6494 

20 Huntington Beach Hogs & 
Choppers
Huntington Beach
714/891-7207 

20 Illusion Motorsports
Westminster 714/894-1942 

20 Lifestyle Cycles
Anaheim 714/490-0155 

20 Lyndall Racing Brakes 
Santa Ana 800/400-9490 

20 Magellan’s Travel Supplies
Santa Barbara 
805/568-5408 XT 226 

20 MONA VIE
Long Beach 714/809-1658 

20 Motorcycle Safety 
Foundation
Irvine 877/RIDE-411 

20 Nikki’s Flags
Newport Beach 949/646-5166 

20 Rock & Roll Custom Paint
Orange 714/744-0631 

20 South Bay Biker 
Productions
Compton 877/688-4229 

20 SS Metal Fabricators
Costa Mesa 949/631-4272 

20 We Rent Motorcycles Inc.
Newport Beach 949/350-6952 

22 Bartels’ Harley-Davidson 
Buell
Marina Del Rey 310/823-1112 

22 Ironworkers MC #433
Covina www.IWMC433.com 

23 www.BikerCrap.com 
Riverside 951/961-6377 

24 Allied Linoleum & Carpet
Pinedale 559/438-0177 

24 Guerrero Door Service
Fresno 559/276-5581 

24 Harley-Davidson/Buell 
Fresno
Fresno 559/275-8586 

24 Landstar Inway Inc
Fresno 559/271-3000 

24 Mathews Harley-Davidson
Fresno 559/233-5279 

24 Puma Construction & 
Restoration
Fresno 559/275-6100 

24 Resurrection Cycles
Pine Ridge 1-800-866-5756 

24 Rogers Truck Sales & 
Service
Fresno 559/264-2891 

24 Smoking Coal Bar & Grill
Madera 559/645-1101 

24 Studio Motors
Clovis 559/297-5667 

24 Tamarack Machine Works
Sanger 559/876-1703 

24 TEK-CRETE
Hanford 559/582-6397 

25 Renegade Classics Outlet
Sacramento 916/454-3773 

25 Rocklin Folsom Amador 
Harley-Davidson
Folsom 916/608-9922 

25 U S Cycle & Tire
Folsom 916/988-7760 

27 Harrison’s Koi Farm
Riverside 951/369-9998 

27 Jam Sportswear
Redlands 909/798-4552 

27 Kik N It Clothing Line
Riverside 951/358-0018 

27 Renegade Classics Outlet
Riverside 951/637-6700 

27 Skip Fordyce Harley-
Davidson
Riverside 951/785-0100 

27 The Chopper Place
Riverside 951/687-6655 

28 Lori Adams Massage 
Therapist
Lakeport 707/262-1899 

29 Big Iron Metal Works
Joshua Tree 760/774-0395 

31 Dave’s Boots Sales & 
Repairs
Red Bluff 530/529-5466 

31 Halls Harley-Davidson
Chico 530/893-1918 

32 Kaplan Chiropractic 
Offices
Campbell 408/374-4220 

36 Biker Supply House
Cathedral City 760/324-4909 

36 La Quinta Palms Realty
La Quinta 760/250-9789 

36 Shiny Side Up Productions
Cathedral City 760/770-6487 

40 Bakersfield Electric Co
Bakersfield 661/325-1864 

44 Desperados Leather 
Apparel
Hesperia 760/947-2000 

51 The Gas Station
Mountain Ranch 
209/754-0835 

52 49er Auto & Bike Repair
Grass Valley 530/272-3242 

52 Brass Rail Tavern
No San Juan 530/292-3443 

52 R & H Motorsports
Grass Valley 530/263-1802 

52 Renegade Classics 
Grass Valley
Penn Valley 530/273-4644 

52 The Willo
Nevada City 530/265-9902 

52 Two Gunners Custom 
Iron
Penn Valley 530/263-8071 

52 Wild Fire Construction
Nevada City 530/265-5493 

58 Abraham Electric
Wofford Heights 
760/376-8758 

58 B & B BBQ
Kernville 760/376-2525 

58 Grumpy Bears Retreat
Inyokern 559/850-2327 

58 Kernville Bear Store
Wofford Heights 
760/376-6405 

58 Onyx Emporium/Chevron
Onyx 760/378-2151 

58 R-Ranch In The Sequoias
Kernville 760/376-3715 

58 The Cracked Egg Cafe`
Bodfish 760/376-2185 

58 Veterans of Vietnam MC
Trona 760/372-4728 

60 Grand Fathers M/C No. Cal
Grass Valley 530/613-0587 

62 Bump Beverage Co
Castro Valley 510/581-4533 
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ABATE MEETINGS
South Bay - Local #22-Reg#11

Suzanne Palmiere		  1st Tues - 7:30 PM
310/326-3667		  Walker’s Cafe’
suzpalmiere@aol.com	 700 W. Paseo Del Mar
				    San Pedro

San Bernardino - Local#23-Reg#9
Kevin Sorrell		  1st Sun  9:00 AM
			   Jenny’s Family Restaurant
909/793-1112		  7750 Palm Ave, Highland

Fresno - Local#24-Reg#6
Ed Rogers		  1st Wed. 7:00 PM
559/264-2891		  Cedar Lanes
			   3131 N. Cedar,  Fresno

Sacramento - Local#25-Reg#2
Gary Haller		  3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
916/726-6703		  Denny’s
			   3520 Auburn Blvd.
			   Sacramento 95821

Riverside - Local#27-Reg#9
Honda Ray		  1st Tues - 7:30 PM
P.O. Box 7070		  Flo’s Farmhouse Cafe
Riverside CA 92313	 5620 Van Buren Blvd.
951/279-4370 		  Riverside
www.abatelocal27.org

Lake County - Local#28-Reg#1
Lori Adams	 2nd Thurs - 7:00 PM
707/245-8036	 105 S. Star
		  Lakeport 95453
	
	 Morongo Basin - Local#29-Reg#10
Marty Rapp		  2nd - Thurs - 6:30 PM
P.O. Box 2334		  Rattlesnake Jakes
29 Palms CA 92277	 51572 29 Palms Hwy
760/367-1694		  Morongo Valley 92256

North Valley - Local #31-Reg#2
Larry James		  2nd Tues - 7:00 PM
			   Last Call Lounge
530/893-4827		  876 East Ave. Chico

 
Santa Clara Valley - Local #32-Reg#4

Dan Scott		  Last Sun. 9:30 AM 
950 Meridan Ave#19	 Sherwood Inn
San Jose 95126	       	 2988 Almaden Expy
408/603-8968		  San Jose

Yuba City - Local #33-Reg#2
Steve Katen	 3rd Sun. - Noon
530/749-1003	 American Legion
		  5477 Feather River Blvd. Olivehurst 

Hanford - Local #34-Reg#6
Meets with Local#24	 1st Wed - 7:00 PM
			   Cedar Lanes
			   3131 N. Cedar, Fresno

Monterey Bay - Local #35-Reg#4
		  Call for info 760/956-1669

			 

Palm Springs - Local #36-Reg#10
John “Grumpy” Grubb	 4th Sunday – 8:30 AM
P.O. Box 460		  American Legion
Rancho Mirage 92270   	 400 N Belardo Rd.
760/564-4336		  Palm Springs
jgrubb123@aol.com	

Imperial Valley - Local#38-Reg#12
Steve Mitosinka		  Last Thurs - 7:00 PM
660 W State St		  SOBE’s
El Centro	CA 		  1151 S 4th St.
760/996-2093		  El Centro

Bakersfield - Local#40-Reg#6
Omar Macias		  1st Monday 7:00PM 
661/832-5240		  Magoo’s Pizza
661/900-8690 		  5700 Stine Rd
			   Bakersfield

High Desert - Local#44-Reg#13
Cindy Demel		  2nd Sat - 9:00 AM
P.O. Box 3094		  Eagles Fraternal Order
Victorville CA 92392 	 16195 Main St.
760/868-5042		  Hesperia

Banning - Local #45-Reg#10
Trine Howell		  Call for Meeting Info
			   67387 Mission Dr.
760/323-9860		  Cathedral City 92234	  

Modesto - Local #46-Reg#5
Call for info 760/956-1669

			 
Barstow - Local #47-Reg#13

Yermo Eddy		     2nd Sat-9:00 AM Meet with L#44
PO Box 521		     Eagles Fraternal Order
Yermo CA 92398		     16195 Main St. 
760/254-3833 or 760/953-7353 Hesperia

Hemet - Local #48-Reg#9
Meet with Local#27

Humboldt County - Local #50-Reg#1
Barbara Kennedy		  4th Wed
707/946-2248		  Call for meeting place & time

Calaveras County - Local #51-Reg#5
Jerry Yates 			   2nd Wed 6:30 PM
Box 549				    Call for meeting place
Mountain Ranch, 209/754-5778	 	

Grass Valley - Local#52-Reg#2
Steve Shoemaker		  3rd Wed - 6:30 PM
P.O. Box 356		  Larry & Lena’s Pizza & Grill`
Chicago Park 95712	 15690 Johnson Place 
530/798-0001		  Hwy#49 Grass Valley

Owens Valley - Local#53-Reg#13
Meet with Local#58

West San Fernando - Local#54-Reg#8
			   Meet with Local #1	
	 Visalia - Local #57 - Reg#6
Dave Olsen		  1st Wed 7:00PM
559/936-5909		  Meet with L#24
				  

Ridgecrest - Local #58-Reg#13  
Tony Jaime		  3rd Sat 10:00 AM
760/371-5136		  Mickey’s Pub
			   1661 W. Triangle Dr. 		
			   Ridgecrest

Kern River Valley Lake (KRV Lake) Local#59-Reg#13
Meet with Local 40 or Local 58

Colfax - Local #60-Reg#2
Chuck James		 2nd Thurs 7:00 PM
707/972-8180	 Grand Father Station
			   247 Railroad St., 	Colfax

Local #61 Shasta County-Redding
Call for info 760-9561669

Los Angeles County - Local #01-Reg#8
Sporty Milligan		  3rd Sun-9 AM
1616 4th St	  	 Elk’s Lodge
San Fernando 91340	 10137 E. Commerce
818/ 361-8800 		  Tujunga, CA 

Simi Valley - Local #02-Reg#8
Steamer Arsnow	 2nd Tues 7:30 PM
661/251-8360	 VFW Post#10049
		  4242 E. Los Angeles Ave. Simi Valley

Thousand Oaks-Local#03-Reg#7
Chuck Pedersen 		     3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
842 E Avenida De Las Flores  Elks Lodge
Thousand Oaks 91360	    158 N. Conejo School Rd. 
805/496-0323		     Thousand Oaks 

San Gabriel Valley - Local#05-Reg#8
Tom Lubbers		  3rd Mon - 7:00 PM
626/335-6508 		  Peppertree Restaurant
			   1020 E Route 66,  Glendora

San Diego County - Local #06-Reg#12
John Del Santo		  1st Sunday - 12 Noon
P.O. Box  7998		  Kate Sessions Park
San Diego CA 92167	 Pacific Beach
619/223-0421

Orange County - Local #08-Reg#11
Ryan Vincent		  2nd Mon.7:30PM
			   American Legion #354
714/744-4838		  8071 Whitaker, Buena Park

South Orange County - Local #09-Reg#11
Cory Toroian 	 1st Tues. 7:00 PM	  
949/496-2936 	 Denny’s
		  27142 Ortega Hwy. San Juan Capistrano

Tuolumne County-Local#10-Reg#5
Call the State Office 760/956-1669

San Diego County (North) - Local #11-Reg#12
Tim Clark  		  2nd Sun - 11 AM
13641 Silver Lake Dr.	 Oakvale Country Store
Poway 92064		  14900 Oakvale 
858/748-0524 		  Escondido	

Sonoma County- Local #12-Reg#1
		  Meets with Local#17

Ventura County - Local #13-Reg#7
Dave Walsh		  Last Thurs. - 7:30 PM
1354 W. Olive St		  VFW Post #3935
Oxnard 805/486-1093	 300 Surfside Dr.
or 469-6522		  Pt. Hueneme CA 93041

Alameda County Local#14-Reg#3 
Joe Schwirian		  1st Wed 7:30 PM
510/683-9304		  The Florence
			   37349 Niles Blvd., Fremont

Contra Costa County - Local #15-Reg#3
Bob Blatz		  3rd Tues - 7:00 PM
P.O. Box 269		  Fuddruckers
Concord CA 94522	 1975 Diamond Bl. #E260 
925/427-5135		  Concord

Santa Barbara County - Local #16-Reg#7
Meet with Local#13

Solano & Napa Counties - Local #17-Reg#3
Scotter Leech		  3 rd Sun.- 10:00 AM
P O Box 148		  Judy’s Wild Wrangler Saloon
Vacaville 95696		  4826 Midway Rd.
707/688-8874		  Vacaville CA

San Francisco - Local #18-Reg#3
Meet with L#14 or 15

Pomona Valley - Local #19-Reg#9
Steve Kawecki		  4th Wed - 7:00 PM
P O Box 4664		  B’s Sports Bar & Grill
San Dimas 91773		  1452 W. Holt Blvd.
909/910-1369		  Ontario, CA 91762

Orange County - Local #20-Reg#11
Gill Mellen		  2nd Tues  - 7:00 PM
2104 Continental Ave.	 Good Ol’ Boys Saloon
Costa Mesa, CA 92627	 10624 Katella Ave.
949/632-9787		  Garden Grove 92840

Antelope Valley - Local #21-Reg#13
Ron Sundquist	      1st Thurs - 7:00 PM
37230 52nd St. East   Primos
Palmdale 93552	      Valley Central near Walmart
661/586-5555	      Lancaster		
ron.sundquist@sbcglobal.net


